
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY501562/4423668

Date: 10 February 2020

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

On 10 January 2020 we conducted a re-inspection of the nursery. At the inspection we 
found several breaches of the statutory requirements.  Following the inspection, we issued 
the provider with a Welfare Requirements Notice. This is a legal notice that required the 
provider to take the action below within the timescale set out.  

Actions needed  

• ensure all staff have the necessary skills to manage children's behaviour appropriately and 
help children understand the consequences of their actions on others by 30/01/2020  

• ensure staff implement effective hand hygiene procedures to help prevent the spread of 
infection and promote children's good health by 30/01/2020  

• improve the supervision, coaching and training to ensure all staff have a clear 
understanding of their roles and responsibilities and to improve the quality of teaching by 
30/01/2020  

• ensure that all staff have a thorough understanding of all safeguarding matters, including 
the 'Prevent' duty guidance, to keep children safe from harm by 30/01/2020.  

We conducted an unannounced visit to the nursery on 3 February 2020 to monitor the 
providers compliance with the notice. We found that the provider had taken sufficient steps 
to meet the actions set following the inspection.  

The provider will be able to give parents further information about this. The provider is still 
registered with Ofsted.
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